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TODAY 5/14 Advanced Concert, 6pm-7:30pm, APG Auditorium, all are welcome

THRU 5/16 Science SBAC for 8th graders only (no modified schedule)

5/15               Athletic Awards Dinner, 6:00-8:30pm, Cafeteria

5/15 - 5/23 Pick up your pre-ordered 8th Grade lei/stole/sign (more info below)

5/22 Poetry Slam in the Garden, lunchtime

5/23 Career Day at APG, 2:40-4.00pm, 8th Graders; 

Deadline to fill out APG Talks Survey

5/26 Memorial Day Holiday, No School (Monday)

5/29 Cake Pop Sale, at lunchtime ($4 each, CASH)

5/30 8th Grade Celebration at School (lunchtime);   Cian’s Celebration of Life in Garden, 8:45-9:30am

6/2 8th Grade Promotion, 1-3pm, Lincoln High School Football Field  

6/4 Last Day of School!  Enjoy your Summer Break from 6/5 to 8/17!

Summer We need MANY families to help with Chicken Care during Summer Break

Ongoing:  Please check Lost & Found for your items; everything unlabeled/unclaimed will be donated by June 2

Reminder:  Please keep SICK students at home to rest/recover

 Calendar of Events

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdCu9YskGlTFE7u53iPJucYXrk7vOtEnarIAHp17hcjThMwdw/viewform?usp=dialog
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/17QbRnYeQeJ3-V6eIP9g50fPTwBzuw6dgrn7k9tMsZNY/edit?gid=911463691#gid=911463691


    On Thursday 5/15, we will have a secure drill:

● Students and staff will hear this twice over the PA, at the start of advisory: “Get inside, Lock 
outside doors, secure the Perimeter” 

● We continue with the day as scheduled. PE classes and other outdoor work moves inside.    
Outside doors (not classroom doors) will be locked.

● 5/15 is an opportunity to practice, so we know what to expect if we have an actual emergency. 
Because this is happening during advisory, this is a great time to ask questions and process 
anything that may be confusing or scary.

● During a drill, security and administrative staff will check the perimeter for locked doors before 
releasing via the PA system. During an actual emergency, we would wait to hear from law 
enforcement before lifting the secure status.



Please fill out our 8-minute APG Talks Survey
Give us feedback on the learning environment, mental health and 

wellness, family engagement, and more!
Deadline to fill out the survey is May 23, 2025. Enter our Gift card raffle. 

Survey 

Link Here

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdCu9YskGlTFE7u53iPJucYXrk7vOtEnarIAHp17hcjThMwdw/viewform?usp=dialog
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdCu9YskGlTFE7u53iPJucYXrk7vOtEnarIAHp17hcjThMwdw/viewform?usp=dialog
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdCu9YskGlTFE7u53iPJucYXrk7vOtEnarIAHp17hcjThMwdw/viewform?usp=dialog


Are YOU or someone you know interested in joining the APG team?   
We will have many teacher/staff positions open at our wonderful middle 
school for the upcoming 2025-26 school year.

● Mild/Moderate Special Education Teacher
● English/Language Arts Teacher
● Social Studies Teacher
● Paraeducator

For more information, please contact Heidi Smoot, Assistant Principal:  smooth@sfusd.edu

mailto:smooth@sfusd.edu


Our Librarian, Ms. E., did her annual inventory 
and our school library is missing 140 books!!!  

Over half of the missing books are graphic novels (blue spine 
label) or manga (purple spine label).  To replace our missing 
books would cost $2,265 and our school simply cannot 
absorb this huge level of loss.  Ms. E. will stop buying graphic 
novels and manga if the missing books don't come back 
before school ends in a couple of weeks.

We need your help! 
If you see a book at home, in your locker, or around school 
that has an APG Library barcode on the front or back, please 
place it ***IN*** (not on) the blue Book Return box outside 
the APG library door at school as soon as you can.  

Please return our books by May 23rd.   
Thank you in advance for your help! 

RETURN LIBRARY BOOKS



SPRING  
CONCERTS

TODAY!
May 14 
Advanced Concert 
6:00-7:30 pm
APG Auditorium



THANK YOU
FLYWHEEL COFFEE 

ROASTERS

https://flywheelcoffee.com/
https://flywheelcoffee.com/
https://flywheelcoffee.com/
https://flywheelcoffee.com/


THANK YOU TO MIXTO LATIN CUISINE 
AND PROPOSITION CHICKEN FOR 

CATERING OUR APPRECIATION LUNCH 
AND DONATING DESSERTS!   

THESE WONDERFUL BUSINESSES ARE 
OWNED BY APG FAMILIES.  THEY WOULD 

GREATLY APPRECIATE LOCAL SUPPORT 
FROM YOU - OUR APG FAMILIES AND 

STAFF.  PLEASE VISIT THEIR RESTAURANTS 
AND ENJOY A DELICIOUS MEAL

OR USE THEIR CATERING
SERVICES FOR YOUR NEXT EVENT.

mixtosf.com/

www.propositionchicken.com/

https://mixtosf.com/
https://www.propositionchicken.com/


THANK YOU TO ALL OUR APG FAMILIES, 
MIXTO, AND PROPOSITION CHICKEN

 FOR DONATING AMAZING DESSERTS!!!



THANK YOU FOR DELISH SMOOTHIES 
FOR OUR BEACON TEAM 

JAMBA JUICE SF

https://www.jamba.com/


SPRING APG ARTS DEPT
NEWSLETTER

click to read the 

https://www.canva.com/design/DAGi882btQc/dCok-Zn-KOL_Gkh-YZ6RgQ/view?utm_content=DAGi882btQc&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link2&utm_source=uniquelinks&utlId=h48b2af1033
https://www.canva.com/design/DAGi882btQc/dCok-Zn-KOL_Gkh-YZ6RgQ/view?utm_content=DAGi882btQc&utm_campaign=designshare&utm_medium=link2&utm_source=uniquelinks&utlId=h48b2af1033


Please Look Through the 
Lost & Found Area to claim your Item Before May 30th!

All unclaimed items will be DONATED June 2nd.  



 PRE-ORDERED 8TH GRADE 
LEI PICK UP DATES/TIMES

8th grade parents - if you already ordered a 8G Graduation 

Lei/Stole/Yard Sign for your student, please pick up your 

items on these four dates this/next week:

● Thurs  May 15,  8:15am-9:45am  (main office)

● Fri  May 16,  4:00pm-5:45pm  (main entrance hallway)

● Wed  May 21,  8:15am-9:45am  (main office)

● Fri  May 23, 4:00pm-5:45pm  (main entrance hallway)

*You cannot purchase a Lei at these pick-up times; 
these are pick up only for pre-ordered leis by 

those who already purchased their leis by 3/31. We do NOT have caps or gowns for our students to wear 
at the APG Promotion; details shared by Counselor.







Sign Up for Chicken Care Here
Questions? Email Garden Teacher Ansel, aschoonhoven@bacr.org

We need YOU! 

Help out on 

weekends and 

Summertime 

with our four 

chickens! 

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/17QbRnYeQeJ3-V6eIP9g50fPTwBzuw6dgrn7k9tMsZNY/edit?gid=911463691#gid=911463691
mailto:aschoonhoven@bacr.org


If you are in 8th grade and have a Chromebook or 
Hotspot checked out to you, please read this!

● Leaving SFUSD, either for another public district or 
an independent high school?  RETURN any 
District-issued Chromebooks and/or Hotspots and 
charging cables to APG on the last day of school, in 
the main office or to Ms. E in the library.

● Attending an SFUSD High School? DO NOT RETURN 
your existing Chromebooks or Hotspots. Take your 
District issued Chromebook with you to 9th grade. 
Your SFUSD High School expects you to have your 
assigned Chromebook.



Sanctuary Resources for Families

As we prepare for the end of the school year and the beginning of the summer, this sanctuary 

resource list includes organizations that provide year-round services for families in San 

Francisco such as:

1. emergency toolkit to prepare for possible emergencies

2. support in accompaniment to legal immigration appointments

3. access to a non-profit immigration agency for a legal consultation

Flyers are available in Arabic, Chinese, English, Filipino, Samoan, Spanish, and Vietnamese.

Sanctuary Resources for Families HERE (multiple languages)

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1qOg1i4jWYEk6SamfqW6eb4cZWjnM3SO0?usp=drive_link


Free Meals at McAteer Cafe for ALL SF Youth 
June 9 to July 22, 2025

555 Portola Drive, 94131 (Public Transportation: 44 and 48 bus lines and              
not far from Forest Hill subway station)

Anyone 18 or younger, regardless 
of enrollment (or enrolled in an 
SFUSD school, regardless of age), 
can get a free breakfast from 8:30 
to 9:30 AM, and lunch from 12 to 
12:30 PM, Monday through Friday, 
except Juneteenth and July 4th. 
Meals must be eaten on campus 
(you may not get meals to-go or packed 
for off-campus).

🔗 Menu | 🔗 Online Ordering

https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1nResgNQ8WyB3wHuOowdafoguJUXAXOYis-znFLWSbTs/edit?gid=1057039355#gid=1057039355
https://mcateer.cafe/order/self


Summer Food Resources
Below are the available food resources around the city during the summer; some are available only to SF Youth, while 
others are available to families. Please remember, especially during the school breaks, that nutrition and food access are 
wellness!  Thank you for helping us nourish SFUSD youth beyond the school year. 

SFUSD Summer Meals: 

● SFUSD Summer Meal Sites Serving Free Meals for SF Youth 18 years and under - More information at sfusd.edu/schoolfood.

Other Food Resources:

● Download and view the California Department of Education Meals for Kids App, it has a map of all summer meal programs in the city. This 
includes SFUSD sites and more.

● Visit San Francisco Human Services Agency at sfhsa.org/services/food or call (415) 557-5000 for information on food services: Calfresh 
(FoodStamps), Calfresh for Immigrants, free food locations, groceries, and meals.

● Visit 211 if you need help connecting to services, including food, health care, transportation, and more.
● Visit SF Service Guide, an online directory of human services in San Francisco, at sfserviceguide.org/food-resources/form for information on 

food resources.
● The San Francisco-Marin Food Bank is operating temporary Pop-up Pantries. Use the Food Locator to find sites near you. The time and 

location of Pop-up Pantries may change.
● Use Shop Simple with MyPlate for savings with CalFresh, budget-friendly recipes, and balanced eating tips. Visit myplate.gov/shopsimple.

You can find all of this information and more at sfusd.edu/foodresources.

https://www.sfusd.edu/services/health-wellness/nutrition-school-meals#78418-summer-meal-program-sites-open-to-youth-in-the-community
https://www.cde.ca.gov/re/mo/cameals.asp
https://www.sfhsa.org/services/food
https://211bayarea.org/topics/food/
https://sfserviceguide.org/food-resources/form
https://sfmfoodbank.org/find-food/
http://myplate.gov/shopsimple
https://www.sfusd.edu/services/health-wellness/nutrition-school-meals/other-food-resources


Join the Boys & Girls Clubs of San Francisco's Don Fisher 

Clubhouse for an amazing summer!  We provide dedicated 

elementary, middle and high school programming.

Program highlights include: The arts, Jr. Giants baseball, swimming, teen 

programming, fun educational activities and STEM.

Dates:       June 5 through August 1,                                                        

M-Th from 9 a.m. to 5 p.m.     Fridays from 9 a.m. to 4 p.m.

Contact: Carson Heywood at 

cheywood@kidsclub.org or call 415-221-6100

SFUSD neither endorses nor sponsors the organization or activity described 

in this announcement. This distribution is provided as a community service.

Summer at the Don Fisher 
Clubhouse

https://www.kidsclub.org/summerdetails


APG  Attendance  Office
New this School Year

● Report your student for 
a Full Day absence in 
your ParentVUE 
account via the mobile 
app or desktop
○ Instructions from 

SFUSD
○ Note: This form is 

for a FULL DAY 
absence only.

● Early Dismissal / 
Permit to Leave 
School online form

Reminder:  Your student 
is responsible for picking 
up their Permit to Leave 
School slip from the 
Counseling Office before 
the start of school from 
9:00am- 9:30am.  

Students with a Permit to 
Leave School will exit from 
the main office doors. 

Please don’t pull into our 
parking lots nor block the 
school/city buses to pick up 
your student. 

Other ways to report Attendance issues
Email Attendance  
404_APGattendance@sfusd.edu
Provide a written note to the Counseling 
Office Admin, Ms. Dawson
Phone our Counseling Office at 
415-759-2773
In all communications with the school regarding a 
student's absence or request to leave, please 
provide the following:

● Your name and identify yourself as the 
parent/guardian/caregiver of the student

● Student’s name
● Date(s) of the absence(s) or leave
● Reason for the absence or leave
● Signature of a parent/caregiver and current 

date  (if a written note)

https://ca-sfu-psv.edupoint.com/PXP2_Login_Parent.aspx?regenerateSessionId=True
https://ca-sfu-psv.edupoint.com/PXP2_Login_Parent.aspx?regenerateSessionId=True
https://sfusd.edu/PSA
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd4rYXa0wAxhyKflhpLz3pAICA_LyMRrcgcs8F2hiA2vr3qJQ/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0&usp=mail_form_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd4rYXa0wAxhyKflhpLz3pAICA_LyMRrcgcs8F2hiA2vr3qJQ/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0&usp=mail_form_link
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSd4rYXa0wAxhyKflhpLz3pAICA_LyMRrcgcs8F2hiA2vr3qJQ/viewform?vc=0&c=0&w=1&flr=0&usp=mail_form_link
mailto:404_APGattendance@sfusd.edu


EXCUSED ABSENCES & ILLNESSES
What to do if your student does not feel well?    PLEASE  STAY  AT  HOME!

If your student is exhibiting any of the symptoms below, please have your student stay home and rest.  
For fever: please return to school after 24 hours of being fever-free, without medication, has passed.  

Families may be contacted for further follow up if needed for an ill student.  If you are called 
to pick up your sick student, please do so promptly or arrange for them to get home safely 
immediately.  We have limited spaces in our Wellness Center/School for sick students to wait 
without exposing others. If you have any questions regarding the SFUSD illness protocol, 
please visit webpage HERE  or contact our School Nurse, Judy  (ZhengJ1@sfusd.edu).

 

Fever of 100.4° F  or higher, 
body chills/shivers

Sore throat Shortness of breath Headache New loss of smell or taste

Nausea or Vomiting Diarrhea Body aches Fatigue Cough

Pinkeye Rash Mouth Sores Abdominal Pain Runny Nose

https://www.sfusd.edu/services/know-your-rights/student-family-handbook/chapter-4-student-academic-expectations/41-attendance-guidelines/412-recommendations-temporary-school-exclusion-due-illness-0
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1DCCKJ6q1CwId9EbwMvj8FoCV7JBIlvIu
mailto:ZhengJ1@sfusd.edu


HANDBOOK:  EXCUSED/UNEXCUSED ABSENCES

https://www.sfusd.edu/services/know-your-rights/student-family-handbook/chapter-4-student-academic-expectations/41-attendance-guidelines/414-excused-and-unexcused-absences
https://www.sfusd.edu/services/know-your-rights/student-family-handbook/chapter-4-student-academic-expectations/41-attendance-guidelines/414-excused-and-unexcused-absences


SCHOOL 
ATTENDANCE 

IS VERY 
IMPORTANT

https://www.sfusd.edu/services/know-your-rights/student-family-handbook/chapter-4-student-academic-expectations/41-attendance-guidelines/411-importance-attendance
https://www.sfusd.edu/services/know-your-rights/student-family-handbook/chapter-4-student-academic-expectations/41-attendance-guidelines/411-importance-attendance
https://www.sfusd.edu/services/know-your-rights/student-family-handbook/chapter-4-student-academic-expectations/41-attendance-guidelines/411-importance-attendance
https://www.sfusd.edu/services/know-your-rights/student-family-handbook/chapter-4-student-academic-expectations/41-attendance-guidelines/411-importance-attendance
https://www.sfusd.edu/services/know-your-rights/student-family-handbook/chapter-4-student-academic-expectations/41-attendance-guidelines/411-importance-attendance

